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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 9:00a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger. It was a Zoom meeting and all participants attended remotely, except for the Manager, who was in the office.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair




Diane Blake, Treasurer
Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Bob Rosenquist, Secretary
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin




Matt Downing




Lauren Haydon

Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

A revised Consent Agenda was emailed to the Board, adding one item for MN Land Trust. A motion to approve the revised agenda was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are the 2020 Clear Lake Association AIS Watercraft Inspections Agreement in the amount of $2,000; the 2020 City of Lakeland BMP Maintenance Agreement in the amount of $624; the 2020 Trust for Public Land Long Lake HMP in the amount of $7,000; the 2020 City of Afton St. Croix Trail HMP Agreement in the amount of $2,000; the 2020 City of Afton Conservation Area HMP in the amount of $5,000; and the MN Land Trust Agreement in the amount of $2,000. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Diane Blake. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF august 12, 2020 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

One small correction was noted under Old Business, Item A. A motion to approve the revised August 12, 2020 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $535.79 payable to Happy’s Stillwater Automotive for vehicle repairs; $519.23 payable to Pam Kelly for a Master Water Stewards grant expense; $935.50 payable to Landscape Alternatives for BMP expenses; $1,500.00 payable to U.S. Bank Trust for the annual bond administrative fee; $1,576.00 payable to Source Molecular for a MSCWMO water monitoring expense; and $2,326.48 payable to the Board of Water & Soil Resources for the return of leftover grant funds. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – The committee met a couple weeks ago to review the draft 2021 budget, as it stands at this time. Also discussed, was the discovery that we have an outstanding balance on our State Unemployment account. Since the notices were mailed to our old address, we weren’t aware of the charges. We are working with MCIT and the Washington County Attorney’s office to see if they can assist us in getting the late fees waived.
Cost-Share – There are items on the agenda under New Business.
Communications and Outreach – We will be discussing the Board Tour later in the agenda.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – Nothing to report.
NRCS – EQIP applications are done being funded for the year. In Washington County, there are eight applications totaling $139,627, including the practices of cover crop, conservation cover, grazing project and tillage practices. There is no news on the 2021 program. There are no CRP renewals for Washington County. The three Washington County CSP payments will be going out by November 6th.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The last MCD meeting was August 26th. The next meeting will be in November. The MCD Managers will be meeting sometime in September.
Watersheds – We are working with our partners on the 2021 agreements.
MASWCD – The Annual Convention will be virtual this year.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. Racial Equity Training Follow-up – Lauren presented a summary of the training and the follow-up actions we came up with.
b. COVID-19 Update and CARES Act Update – One of our employees has tested positive for COVID. This employee initially tested negative, which means the time off is not covered under the CARES Act. With symptoms persisting, the employee was tested again, and it was positive. In addition, we received a call from the County, asking us for a total of our expenses due to COVID, and we have shared that information with them for the CARES Act.
c. Building Operations and Vehicles – We are having some maintenance issues with the older Ford truck. Staff will be reminded to be diligent about maintenance, as we intend to keep the vehicles as long as we can.
d. Roofing Proposals – The revised roofing proposal was included in the packet from Central Roofing Company. Jay’s recommendation is to accept their proposal. A motion to accept the proposal, and switch to Central Roofing Company, was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
e. 2021 County Budget Request and 2021 Budget – We have not heard anything further from the County regarding our budget request. We are expecting a 10% reduction from the state for 2021.
f. 2020 Virtual Fall Board Tour – The Fall Tour will be held virtually on October 13th at 9:00a.m. Some of the sites will be recorded, and some will be live.
g. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – Included in the packet was an update for the East Mississippi 1W1P. A distribution formula, and example list of projects, was created to submit to BWSR, which was approved. In addition, the Steering Committee for Lower St. Croix will be meeting to discuss the budget.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2020 MCIT Dividend – The 2020 dividend amount is $6,741.
b. FY18 Capacity Cost-Share Final Payment Request - Marty – WCD allocated $20,000 of the 2018 Capacity funding for a cost share program to restore natural hydrology. This cost share focuses on the conversion of ag, turf, pasture and old field into native prairie vegetation. The WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of $4,725 for conversion of 1.2 acres of ag to prairie at the Marty property, 13605 80th St South, Hastings, MN.  The total estimated cost for this project is $6,300 in materials and installation cost. The capacity cost share would cover 75% of project costs. The total cost for this installation was $6,185. WCD staff is requesting a final payment for 75% of these costs or $4,638.75. The remainder will be requested in match from the SWWD. Motion by Tim Behrends, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve a final payment of $4,638.75 for FY 2018 BWSR Capacity cost share, Contract 18-06 BWSR. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a final inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
c. FY20 SCRA Grant Encumbrance Request - Marty – WCD allocated $20,000 of the 2018 Capacity funding for a cost share program to restore natural hydrology. This cost share focuses on the conversion of ag, turf, pasture and old field into native prairie vegetation. The WCD Staff requests the encumbrance of $5,100 for conversion of 11 acres of ag to prairie at the Marty property, 13605 80th St S, Hastings. The total estimated cost for this project is $12,292 in materials and installation cost. The landowner has been awarded EQIP funds for the remainder of this project. The project will stabilize an estimated 5.8 tons of sediment/acre/year. Motion made by Jim Levitt to approve an encumbrance of $5,100 for FY2018 BWSR Capacity cost share, Contract 18-07 BWSR. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
d. FY20/19/17 SCRA/WBF/MPCA Grant Encumbrance Request - Murphy – Erosion was identified in Dan Murphy’s agricultural fields (12318 40th St. S, Afton), even with the use of no-till and high residue management practices for 20 years. The proposed project would construct a new grassed waterway to stabilize the eroding flow path. The total drainage area is approximately 85 acres of agricultural land and woods that drains to the St. Croix River. The project would remove an estimated 43 lbs. of phosphorus per year. The WCD applied for and received a $38,000 FY2020 SCRA grant for the installation of a grassed waterway on Dan Murphy’s property. The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $38,000 under the FY2020 SCRA Murphy Grassed Waterway grant, $12,872.58 under the FY2019 Watershed Based Funding Metro grant, and $544.53 under the FY2017 MPCA 319 grant. The total estimated cost for this project is $67,830.11 A motion was made by Jim Levitt, to approve an encumbrance of $38,000 from FY2020 SCRA Murphy Grassed Waterway, $12,872.58 from FY2019 Watershed Based Funding Metro, and $544.53 from FY2017 MPCA 319. The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection, survey, design, and cost estimate. No second to the motion was required. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. Murphy Waterway Grading Permit Application – The WCD received a $38,000 FY2020 SCRA grant for the installation of a grassed waterway on Dan Murphy’s property (12318 40th St S, Afton). The project will require a grading permit from the City of Afton. Staff requests approval to apply for the grading permit and pay the permit fees (if they are not waived). The grading permit fees would be in the amount of $1,100.00 ($100 fee and $1,000 escrow), made payable to the City of Afton. Unused portions of the escrow would be refunded to the WCD. Motion made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve submittal of a grading permit application and permit payment of $1,100 (if fee is not waived) for FY2020 SCRA Murphy Grassed Waterway Contract #20-01 SCRA. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. FY18/17 SCRA/MPCA Grant Final Payment Request – Srock – The WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of up to $30,100 from the FY2017 319 grant and $10,000 from the FY2018 SCRA LSCI Grant for installation of a grassed waterway project at the Srock property, 21560 St. Croix Trail N, Scandia, MN. The project stabilized a water path that was currently bypassing the old waterway. The total drainage area is 48 acres and the project removes an estimated 16.5 lbs. of phosphorous per year. The project is ¾ of a mile from the St. Croix River and travels through ditches directly to the river. The total estimated cost for this project is $60,193.69 in materials and installation cost. The actual cost for the project is $62,901.94. WCD staff is requesting a final payment of $30,100 from the MPCA 319 FY2017 grant and $10,000 from the FY 2018 SCRA LSC Grant. The remainder will be covered by the Carnelian Marine St. Croix Watershed District. Motion by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve a final payment $30,100.00 for contract 17-02 319 Lake St. Croix Grant and a final payment of $10,000 for contract SCRA FY2018-02. The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection, survey, designed the concept and cost estimate.  Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
g. RESPEC Erosion Control Module Update Payment Request – Approval was requested to pay the RESPEC invoice for updates to the erosion control module for BMP inspections. The cost of $4,400 will be split among three or four partner agencies. A motion to approve paying the RESPEC invoice was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None
Jim Levitt moved to adjourn the public meeting. Tim Behrends seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 9:56 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is October 14, 2020 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary
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